
KURE BEACH 

SHORELINE ACCESS AND PARKING COMMITTEE 

NOVEMBER 4, 2009 

The meeting was called to order at 5:00 PM at the Town Hall with the following in 

attendance: 

Tony Gonsalves, Chair    Jim Smith, Co-Chair                          

Priscilla Smith, Secretary    Sandra Whaley                     

Richard Graham     Elaine Eisberg 

Also present:  Chuck Keener, Mayor Mac Montgomery, Council Liaison 

By motion made, seconded and carried the minutes from the September meeting was adopted.           

By motion made, seconded and carried the agenda for the November 4
th

 meeting was adopted. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

1. The committee accepted the resignation from Linda Cheshire 

2. The committee named Priscilla Smith as presiding secretary 

3. By motion made, seconded and carried the Committee changed the member count from 

nine (9) to seven (7) plus one (1) alternate 

4. The committee received a application for appointment to SLAP committee from Dick 

Graham.  By motion made, seconded and carried Dick Graham was welcomed to the 

SLAP committee. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

1. Solar lighting at Beach Accesses.  This project is presently on hold. The committee 

needs Michelle’s information about obtaining a grant for this project. 

2. Existing boardwalk. The plan is to have every other bench removed, lower the railing 

for ADA accessibility install all new boards.   Possibly removing the benches in front of 

the Ocean Park was discussed.  The projected cost is around $30,000.  At present there 

are no funds available for this project. 

3. Ocean Park Restroom.  The committee is still waiting for the RFI from the Ocean Park 

committee. Mayor elect Lambeth advised the committee that there is a company who 

would build the restroom, deliver it and install it.   

4. Additional member needed.  The committee welcomed Dick Graham and lost Linda 

Cheshire as members.  We still need one (1) member and (1) alternate. 

5. Beach Crossovers. We are still waiting for Sawyer to come up with the plans.  When 

they are received they will be given to Snow to put the ADA stands on the four 

walkways and the emergency entrance.  Chuck Keener will contact Sawyer and ask 



him to make the end one foot wider so wheel chair users can turn around to exit the 

walkway. 

6. Parking areas in town.  The MPO Presentation will be on 11/17/09 at 6:30pm at the 

town hall 

7. LED sign.  This was presented to Council at the October meeting and is on hold until 

the new Council is seated. The estimated cost for three signs that would be used at each 

of the town’s entrances, Alabama Ave and K Ave is $36,000.  P & Z has an ordinance 

regarding LED signs in town.  The committee was asked to research how many towns 

have LED signs. 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:10PM.  The next scheduled meeting will be on December 1
st
 

at 5:00 PM at the Town Hall. 

Respectfully submitted: 

Priscilla Smith 

 

 


